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Year 6 children enjoyed their week full of fun activities both at Hudnall Park and in the local area. Although they seem to 
have encountered all four seasons in one week, they have made the most of the varied weather. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the staff who have been at Hudnall this week and those who have planned and delivered trips for your 
children all year- our staff are not paid for the additional working hours this takes and we all appreciate how much the 
children benefit.  
Year 5 have made masks with clay, and they have been burnt in our kiln at school. Their work is in the photo below.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What a fantastic year is has been. We still have two more days next week at school. Year 6 children will have their End of 
Year Party. We are immensely proud of all of our students this year.  We have had many successful trips including Hudnall 
Park and Phasels Wood; there have been special days such as Viking and Roman Days; we have had many visitors in to 
enrich the children’s learning, including a humanist speaker, our local MP, skipping and dance workshops and our local 
youth ministry team from Wellspring; there have been Cam toy projects, tribal masks, sewn purses, kebabs, pop up books 
and many more creative projects; the children have performed beautifully in their carol concert and the year 6 Leavers’ 
Play and of course, the year 6 children achieved brilliantly well in their SATs exams. We are proud of all of the achievements 
by each and every one of our pupils this year. 
The children and staff – including all of our wonderful support staff and site team – have all worked extremely hard to make 
great progress in their learning and personal development this year and we would like to thank our whole staff team for all 
of their hard work and our children’s families for the support they have offered. Please have a safe, fun summer and we 
look forward to have the children back in September to do it all over again! 
Miss Brooks 
Riddle: What has 4 letters, sometimes 9, but never has 5?*  

Highest Attendance this 
week: 

6O’B 97.3% 

5T 96.3% 

3WA 95.2% 

Please 
encourage your 
child to practise 

TT Rock Stars at 
home There will be tournaments set 
up for the summer holidays for each 
class. 

NEXT WEEK: 
Tuesday, the 23rd July school finishes at 1.30pm.  
 
School lunch on Tuesday is as follows: 
RED – Battered Fish Fillet with Oven Chips or Pasta 
GREEN – Cheese and Tomato Pizza with Oven Chips or Pasta 
BLUE – Jacket Potato with Cheese or Baked Beans 
YELLOW – Egg Roll 
Please make sure there are sufficient funds on your child’s school dinner 
account to cover for meals at school till the end of this academic year. 
 
 

 
Riku was awarded an ABRSM Grade 3 piano with 
merit! We are so proud of him and happy for his 
achievements outside of school! 



 

Summer Camp: 

 
 

Diary dates 
 

Last Day of Summer Term Tuesday 23rd July at 1.30pm 

 

Inset Day – Monday, 2nd September 2024 

 

Inset Day – Tuesday, 3rd September 2024 

 

Children come back to school for new academic year on  

Wednesday 4th September 2024. 
 
WithYOUth holds Road to Year 7 free to access online group over Zoom 
that runs throughout the summer holidays and has a few check points 
in the new school year.  

 
 
WHAT’S ON 
Watford Fringe Festival from 1st July to 4th August 2024. We 
recommend checking on the website for all events  
Watford Fringe 2024 (watfringe.co.uk) 
 
 

https://watfringe.co.uk/


 

 

The dates below are the school closures for academic year 2024-25 
The Junior School and the Infant School have liaised closely to ensure as many dates as possible are the 
same, however, as both schools have part-time staff and differing training needs, we cannot coincide all 
dates to suit both schools’ needs. 

Academic Year September 2024 to July 2025 

Monday, 2nd September 2024 Inset Day CLOSED 

Tuesday, 3rd September 2024 Inset Dat CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY, 4th 
September 2024 

PUPILS IN SCHOOL  

FOR THE START OF THE AUTUMN 2024 TERM 

OPEN 

Monday to Friday, 28th 
October to 1st November 2024 

Autumn Half Term CLOSED 

Monday, 2nd December 2024 Occasional Day CLOSED 

Friday, 20th December 2024 Last day before Christmas break 

 – school closes at 1.30pm 

OPEN 

Monday, 23rd 
December to 3rd 
January 2024 

Christmas and New Year break CLOSED 

Monday, 6th January 2025  Inset Day CLOSED 

TUESDAY, 7th January 2025 PUPILS IN SCHOOL  

FOR THE START OF THE SPRING 2025 TERM 

OPEN 

Monday, 17th February to 21st 
of February 2025 

Spring Half Term CLOSED 

Friday, 4th April 2025 Last day before Easter break  

– school closes at 1.30pm 

OPEN 

Monday, 7th April to 21st April 
2025 

Easter break CLOSED 

TUESDAY, 22nd April 2025 PUPILS IN SCHOOL  

FOR THE START OF THE SUMMER 2025 TERM 

CLOSED 

Monday, 5th May 2025 Early May Bank Holiday CLOSED 

Monday, 26th May 2025 Spring bank holiday CLOSED 

Tuesday, 27th May to 30th May 
2025 

Summer Half Term CLOSED 

Monday, 9th June 2025 Inset Day CLOSED 

Tuesday, 10th June 2025 Inset Day CLOSED 

Wednesday, 23rd July 2025 Last Day of the Academic Year  

– School closes at 1.30pm 

OPEN 

Thursday, 24th July 31st August 
2025 

SCHOOL CLOSED FOR THE SUMMER 2025 HOLIDAYS CLOSED 

 


